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FROM THE PREZ.  
 
Summer is finally in full swing.  Lot’s of things are going on in your 
club.  Bus trip to Winston Salem, ACSC Summer Workshop, Jr. SOS, 
vacations, and it even looks busier in the coming months.  
Membership Appreciation Pool Party, Winston Salem Area Shag 
Club Party, SOS Fall Migration, Yard Sale, Fun Monday (sell those 
Fun Monday Tickets please!), Tea Party.  If you don’t participate, it’s 
your own fault, so get out there and support our club’s functions.  Just 
a special note of thanks to all of our Committees and Chairs for their 
hard work and dedication; I am so proud of each of you.  Your hard 
work and time does not go unnoticed and of course a special thanks to 
our members for supporting their club’s functions.  Our turn out at 
meetings and Friday nights has been great.  We are all having lots of 
fun, so come out and join in! 
 

Ronnie Gregory  Please remember those Fun Monday 
Tickets! 

Bring any unsold or sold tickets to the 
August 15th Business Meeting. 

Email:  windmill@triad.rr.com 
 
 

President Vice-President  Secretary  Treasurer Newsletter Editors   Webmaster 
Ronnie           Brenda     Peg    Mary   Clint & Angie       Mary 
Gregory       Smith   Hansen           Gregory        Sharpe    Gregory 

          585-1118    226-6342            586-9488        585-1118      226-6218   585-1118 

mailto:windmill@triad.rr.com


The following proposed changes to the by laws will be discussed at the August business 
meeting.  Please contact Beth Canada if you have any questions. 

PROPOSED CHANGES TO BY LAWS 
 

V.  Meetings 
  
 Current: 
  

C. Special meetings called by the President or by written request of at least eight (8) 
members will require three (3) days notice, except in case of an emergency. 

 
Proposed:  
 
C. Special meetings called by: 

(1) the President, or in his/her absence  
(2) the chain of Command or by 
(3) written request of eight (8) members  
Special meetings will require at least three (3) days advance notice.   
The telephone committee will notify each club member within 24 hours prior to the 
called meeting. 

VI. Quorum 
 
 Current: 
  
 A quorum is present when eight (8) or more members are in attendance. 
        
 Proposed:          
   
VI. Voting 
 

A. A properly deemed voting body would constitute a minimum of ten percent 
(10%) of the total club membership at a meeting. 
With January and February being considered membership enrollment months, 
issues brought forth during these months will use the membership as stated as of 
December 31.     
  

B. For issues on the floor, the vote will be decided by a majority of the members 
present. 

 
C. In respect to the nomination of officers, newly elected officers shall have 

received a majority of the votes cast for each office. 
 



 

Minutes July Meeting 
 
Treasury Report: Balance as of 7/18/03  $10,583.75 
 
Membership 242 
 
The meeting this month was held in the Carolina room allowing us to have a private meeting. 
 
Brenda Smith did a thorough presentation of items to be sold at the Fun Monday booth. 
The club voted on selling leather shoe bags, backpacks, bucket hats, straw hats, fish cups and the 
retractable badges and shag shoe charms.  The projected spending should be in the area of $1,000.   
 
Beth Canada passed out the proposed changes in the by-laws.  This is being printed in the August 
newsletter.  Please carefully read your newsletter for the changes to the club’s by-laws. The 
changes reflect quorums and future voting procedures.  The changes will be voted on at the next 
meeting.  
 
The purchase of DJ equipment was tabled to allow the members to read the information being 
posted in this month’s newsletter.  The cost of the equipment will be $2,350.  Voting on this matter 
will take place at the Aug. meeting. 
 
Interest is trying to be generated for a bus going Aug 16th to the Junk Yard Party.  We will need at 
least 30 people in order to cover the cost of the bus.  Interested parties should contact Denise 
Upchurch. 
 
There will be a bus leaving from the Ramada Inn going to the Winston-Salem party on Aug. 23.  
The bus will leave at 6:45 and leave Winston Salem at 12:30.  The bus is a non-smoking bus and 
the cost is $10 per person, which also includes entrance to the party.  Deadline date is August 15th 
for reservations for the bus.  Please contact Denise Upchurch for more information. 
 
The membership appreciation party will be Sept. 6th at the Ramada Inn pool from 1 to 8.  The party 
is free to members.  One guest per member will be allowed to attend at a cost of $3.   
Members are asked to bring snacks for the afternoon hours.  A BQ dinner will be served at 5.
There will be a sign up sheet at the next meeting.  Members planning to attend must sign up, as
entry tickets will be issued.   
 
Bingo at Bogey’s Aug. 2nd.  Call Nita Wilson for further information.  
 
Fun Monday tickets are due at the August 15th business meeting. 
 
Sat. Sept. 20th the club will sponsor a Tea Party at the Arcade.  The cost will not exceed $450.  
Please remember this is for members only. 
 
If you know of any member that is ill, please call Angie and let her know. 

  
NNeeww  MMeemmbbeerrss!!  

  
Zeke McFayden Mike Wilson 
Billie Watkins Beverly Beaver 
Janice Cook Robert Lamar 
Linda Parrish Tommy Pate 



Balance as of 6/20/03   $11,174.02 
    

Deposits    
Shirts 586.00   
Memberships 120.00   
Advertisement (6 months) 50.00   
Bus Trip 300.00   
    
    

Total Deposits     $1,056.00 
Balance   $12,230.02 

    
Expenses    

DJs 400.00 6/27, 7/4, 7/11, 7/18 
Printing & Supplies) 102.32   
Angela's Embroidery (Shirts) 586.00   
Bus Trip 300.00   
Stamps (5 rolls) 185.00   
P.O. Box Rental (7-31-03 to 7-31-04) 68.00   
Website - monthly Hosting (June) 4.95     

Total Expenses   $1,646.27 
    

Balance as of 7/18/03   $10,583.75 
    
    

  Projected Expenses 
Stamps for the year - Approx.   $265.00 
DJs for the remainder of the year   $2,800.00 
Printing Expense/Supplies   $400.00 
Membership Appreciation   $300.00 
DJ Equipment   $2,400.00 
Christmas Party   $1,000.00 
Carry Over Money   $2,500.00 
Misc. Expense   $500.00 

Total Expected Expenses Approx.  $10,165.00 
 
 
 
 

 
Remember the various bus trips!  The Junkyard, 
Winston-Salem area shag party.  To sign up, see 
Denise Upchurch. 

 
 

 



 

 
 
 

6. Hall of Fame Committee 
 

a) Shall consist of 5 volunteers from current BSC members and it’s officers. 
b) Shall elect a chairperson and/or co-chairperson from the 5 volunteers. 
c) Will receive properly endorsed nominations (on the club’s nomination form) by October 

1st.  Mail completed form directly to the chairperson. 
d) Shall review, screen, and verify the forms to ensure eligibility and criteria have been met 

by October 15th.  Confidentiality will remain within the committee.  No more that two (2) 
persons shall be selected for induction in any given year. 

e) Will meet by October 31st with the BSC officers for the sole purpose of voting. 
Chairperson will copy nomination form(s) to each officer prior to the meeting.  Voting shall 
be by secret ballot and nominees must receive a majority vote to be inducted annually 
according to the following criteria: 

 
1. Must hold current BSC membership. 
2. Must be 50 years old or older. 
3. Must have distinguished themselves in the “Shag World” for a minimum of three 

(3) years in ONE OR MORE of the following categories: 
 
a. Distinguished service for the BSC and/or the ACSC/SOS. 
b. Distinguished service as an officer and/or committee chairperson of the 

BSC and/or the ACSC/SOS. 
c. Regular attendance and participation in the BSC club and/or ACSC/SOS 

events. 
d. Distinguished service as a (shag) teacher and/or competitor in local, 

area, or national shag competitions. 
 
   f) Will have Chairperson announce new inductees at the November business meeting. 

g)       Shall make inductees life-time members of the club. 
h) Will recognize the new inductees by their name(s) being added to the club’s Hall of Fame 

plaque                                                       
i) Shall honor the new inductees by a spotlight break dance with any and all BSC members  
 at the Christmas Party.  

 
 
File name:  HOFF702 (word) 
Revised:  04-18-03 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
BURLINGTON SHAG CLUB, INC. 
HALL OF FAME 
OFFICIAL NOMINATION FORM 
 
 
Date:   ________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Name of Nominee: _________________________________________________________ 
 
CRITERIA FOR NOMINATION:  (Refer to Article 6.e of the Bylaws): 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Signed:  ______________________________________________________________________ 
   BSC Member making nomination    Date 
 
 
1st Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________ 
   Must be BSC Current or Past President   Date 
 
 
2nd Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________ 
   Must be BSC Current or Past VP/Secretary/Treasurer  Date 
 
 
3rd Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________ 
   Any BSC Current Member     Date 
 
 
NOTE: Nomination must be made on this form by October 1st directly to the Hall of Fame Chairperson.  

Attach additional sheet(s) if necessary.  Mail to:   
Burlington Shag Club 

        Hall Of Fame Chairperson 
        P O Box 1174 
        Burlington, NC  27216 
  
        
Revised 06/20/03 
 



BUS TRIP TO WINSTON SALEM 50'S/60'S PARTY   
 
  
IF YOU HAVE NEVER TAKEN A BUS TRIP TO AN AREA SHAG CLUB PARTY YOU'VE GOT TO GO 
JUST ONCE TO EXPERIENCE THE FUN YOU HAVE. THIS WAS MY FIRST TIME RIDING A BUS 
TO A PARTY BUT IT DEFINETLY WON'T BE MY LAST.  THE BUS PULLED OUT FROM MASTERS 
AROUND 6PM ON ITS WAY TO WINSTON SALEM WITH 31 VERY ENTHUIASTIC PEOPLE READY 
TO PARTY.  OUR SHAG CLUB MEMBERS OUTDID THEIRSELVES AS FAR AS DRESSING UP IN 
THE 50'S/60'S ERA.  ONE OF OUR MEMBERS DRESSED IN PINK FROM HEAD TO TOE 
INCLUDING PINK HAIR, WE HAD LOTS OF POODLE SKIRTS, CAPRIS/JEANS, BIG SHIRTS, T-
SHIRTS, BOBBY SOCKS, PONY TAILS, AND PINK LIPSTICK.  WE EVEN HAD A PEE WEE 
HERMAN.  BE SURE AND CHECK OUT THE PICTURES ON OUR WEBSITE. 
 
AFTER ARRIVING AT THE PARTY FASHIONABLY LATE (OUR BUS DRIVER GOT LOST BUT I 
DON'T THINK ANYONE NOTICED) WE FIRST HEADED FOR THE MUNCHIES AS OUR HOSTS 
PROVIDED US WITH A WONDERFUL ARRAY OF FOOD, YOU KNOW HOW BURLINGTON 
MEMBERS LIKE TO EAT.  THEN WE PROCEEDED TO MIX WITH OUR HOSTS AND MEMBERS 
FROM OTHER CLUBS. TWISTERS SHAG CLUB/STATESVILLE ALSO BROUGHT A BUS AND WE 
GOT TO VISIT WITH SOME OF OUR FRIENDS THAT WE USUALLY ONLY SEE AT THE FALL 
CYCLONE PARTY. THERE WAS A LARGE CROWD AND LOTS OF FOLKS WERE IN VARIOUS 
COSTUMES TO FIT THE 50'S/60'S THEME.  ED TIMBERLAKE, DJ, PLAYED GREAT AS WE 
DANCED THE NIGHT AWAY; WE EVEN DID THE TWIST A COUPLE OF TIMES. 
 
WINSTON PUT ON A SKIT WITH A PATIOTIC THEME, WHICH WAS VERY APPROPRIATE FOR 
THESE DAYS AND TIMES. IT WAS A VERY WELL ORGANIZED SKIT AND THE COSTUMES 
WERE OUTSTANDING. THEY WERE GREAT AND WE REALLY ENJOYED THE ENTERTAINMENT.   
 
SOMEONE AT THE PARTY LIKED ONE OF OUR MEMBERS COSTUMES SO WELL THAT THEY 
BOUGHT IT RIGHT OFF OF HER AND TOOK IT WITH THEM.  LUCKILY WE HAD CLOTHES FOR 
HER TO WEAR HOME.   
 
THE PARTY WAS OVER AT 11:30 PM AND OUR BUS LEFT AROUND 11:45PM AFTER TRYING TO 
GET A FEW STRAGLERS BACK ON THE GUS THAT WERE LINGERING   I THOUGHT EVERYONE 
WOULD BE TIRED BUT NOT SO.  IT WAS THE SAME GOING HOME AS COMING WITH LOTS OF 
LAUGHTER, GOOD FELLOWSHIP AND TALK OF HOW MUCH FUN WE HAD.   
 
THANK YOU WINSTON SALEM SHAG CLUB FOR HAVING A GREAT PARTY, WE HAD A BALL. 
 
AND A SPECIAL THANKS GOES TO DENISE UPCHURCH FOR COORDINATING OUR BUS TRIP. 
 
   

 
 

BSC Tea Party at SOS Fall Migration 
 

         Where:   The Arcade 
 

When:     Saturday, August 20, 2003 
 

         Time:      3:30 P.M. 
 

Burlington Shag Club Members Only 
 

  
CAROL PETTIGREW 
  
 
 
 
 Business Meeting 

 
You count, so we’ll see 
you at Masters, August 

15th at 8 pm! 
 

 



 

Summer Workshop – July 11 – 13, 2003 – Notes 
 
The meeting was very informative.  It lasted from 9:00 A.M. till 3:00 P.M. with a lunch break.  The following 
items were discussed: 

• History of Shag – Big discussion.   
o It was brought up that the clubs would like to see a history from ACSC/SOS 

o Someone brought up that every President was given an ACSC Grey Book in 1995 which should have been 
passed down to each President every year.  This book included an ACSC Directory which had a History of 
every Shag Club in it.  The board suggested if the current President did not have it, that they should find 
out who received it and get it passed on to them. 

o It was mentioned that Mike Rinke had written some good articles in the past and also the Mountain Shag 
Club has published an excellent history article also.  Clubs should contact them to get those articles. 

o Dr. Phil Sawyer was asked to stand up and give a little history of SHAG and he did. 

o Judy Vick said she would get the History section put back in the current SOS books in the Fall Meeting 
Packets. 

o It was decided that SOS would form a committee to work with Dr. Phil Sawyer on the History. 

o It was suggested that each Club should write a history of their Club and publish it in the Newsletter. 

• ALL past records should be passed down to every President. 

o The board brought up that this is a business and every club should have a Corporation Set of 
Financials and Meeting Minutes (Business Meetings and every Committee Meeting).  All of these must be 
handed down to the next President as Official Records. 

• SOS Cards 
o They would like the clubs to keep trying to sell cards 

o Discussion was to maybe give Clubs Cards to sell starting in August 

o It was decided to make Mid-Winter a part of SOS.  You must have an SOS card for Mid-Winter. 

o Someone brought up to Print a SOS Card Fact sheet, putting info on it what the SOS Card is for, what it is 
used for.  This would help people understand the purpose of it and where the moneys go. 

• Twisters will be hosting the Winter Workshop in 2005 
• Twin Rivers (New Bern) will be hosting the Summer Workshop in 2005 
• Next year (2004) will be the 10th Anniversary of the SOS Parade, they would like more participation 
• Fun Monday Ticket Deadline for Clubs to turn in is September 1, 2003. 
• All club parade winners were recognized in the meeting, by presenting them each with a copy of the 

video of the Parade.  All others had to buy a copy for $10.00. The winners were as follows: 
o Best Club Vehicle 

� 2nd Place – Lake Tillery Shag Club 
� 1st Place – Electric City Shag Club 

o Best Shagging Group 
� 2nd Place – Winston Salem Shag Club 
� 1st Place  - O. D. Shag Club 

o Most Original Float 
� 3rd Place – Raleigh Shag Club 
� 2nd Place – Orangeburg Shag Club 
� 1st Place – Boppers Shag Club 

o Best Shag Theme 
� 3rd Place - South Strand Shag Club 
� 2nd Place – Monroe Shag Club 
� 1st Place – Burlington Shag Club 

 



Yes Oh Yes, It’s SOS Again! 
 

The Fun Monday Booth Committee put in many hours of hard work 
researching the product that the Burlington Shag Club would offer in our 
booth.  We are pleased to announce that all of our recommendations were 
accepted with an overwhelming majority at the July Business meeting held on 
July 18.  There were some items that our membership were so impressed with 
that they wanted to order more than we had designated.  Wow!  We plan to 
have all the items available by the August 15 Business Meeting (or as many as 
possible) for our members to have first chance. So make plans now to attend 
the meeting as well as support the efforts of the Fun Monday project by 
purchasing an item or two! There are limited quantities of each item so do not 
miss the opportunity to snag your favorites before Fun Monday. 
 
These are the items we will have: 
 
Panama Straw Hats w/shag shoes embroidery   $20.00 
Shag Shoe Bag or Portable Bar w/shag shoes   $15.00 
Bucket Hats w/shag shoes or shaggers     $15.00 
Draw-String (Back pack style)Bags w/shaggers   $10.00 
Sterling Silver Shag Shoe Charms     $5.00 
Decorative Fish Stemware(non breakable)    $3.75 
“I Love Beach Music” Retractabadges(heart shaped) $3.00 or 2 for $5.00 
 

We hope we will be as successful as last year but in order to do so, we 
need your support.  Please take time to check out the items as well as sign up 
for 30 minutes booth time.  Last year we had such a great time at the booth!  
This year should be even better.  There are a few surprises in store (hint: 
special appearances) so don’t delay, sign up now. You never know who or what 
you might see!  Contact Denise Upchurch to schedule your 30 minutes today. 
 

Look forward to seeing everyone at the Business Meeting as well as 
SOS!  Good times, Good People, Good Fun! 
 
 

Submitted by Brenda R. Smith, Vice President/Fun Monday Chairman  
 

Remember:  “You don’t stop partying because you grow old, you grow old 
because you stop partying!” 

 



                      
            Happy Birthday!! 

          August 
Layman, Matt 1 
Thompson, Wayne 1 
Foust, Glenn 2 
Glasgow, Roy 2 
Shotwell, Kathy 3 
Edwards, Peggy 4 
Wilson, 
Frances 5 
Swain, Gerri 6 
Hopper, Martha 7 
Loy, Edith 9 
Whaley, Scott 13 
Heavner, Betty 15 
Justice, Lynda 15 
Flanigan, Mike 16 
Stearns, Stephen 16 
Winningham, Rich 16 
Jordan, Gail 19 
Maness, Trish 19 
Whaley, Buddy 21 
Dodson, Ellen 22 
Davis, Caroline 23 
Holder, Drema 23 
McSherry, George 23 
Jarrell, Lisa 24 
Bare, Jimmy 28 
McKee, Becky 29 
Parker, Bonnie 31 
Tolley, Mike 31 

  
                September 

  
 
   
 
 
 

Bradsher, Colon 2 
Hammond, Carolyn 6 
Wilson, Mike 6 
Upchurch, Denise 13 
Williamson, Jane 13 
Gregory, 
Ronnie 15 
Michaels, Lee 18 
Hall, Betty 19 
Wilson, Larry 19 
Brooks, Candy 21 
Cole, Violet 22 
Oliver, Shine 24 
Hart, Pam 25 
Fogleman, 
Dianne 26 
Roberts, 
Rodney 29 

Keep Mike Flannigan in your
thoughts and prayers! 

 

DJ Equipment Bids 
 
In our June Business Meeting it was brought forth about the BSC 
purchase of DJ Equipment or to pay more for DJ.   Our DJ Chairman 
expressed a concern that she is having trouble in getting DJs, especially 
from out of town to come and bring their equipment and play for our fee 
of $100.00.  Our members have been asking us for more variety.  We 
looked into this and the response was that we had to either increase our DJ
fee or buy our own equipment.  The club voted on and passed in our J
Business Meeting to purchase equipment.  I met with Gerry Holla
Childress, and Kim Caldwell to get quotes on this equipment. 

 
une 

nd, Roy 

 
At our July Business Meeting, it was requested that we list the quotes in 
our August Newsletter for the club members to decide which bid they 
preferred.  The following are the bids on the equipment: 
 

Pro Sound, 
Cypress, CA 

SE Systems, 
Greensboro, NC 

       Sound Check,  
      Burlington, NC 

 
$1927.88 

 
$2400.00 

 
$1870.93 

Please contact Ronnie Gregory, if you would like copies of these quotes. 
 
We will have one of our DJs at our August Business Meeting to try and 
answer any questions about the equipment.  I hope this will answer any 
questions that might arise.  If you would like to talk with Gerry Holland or 
Roy Childress before the meeting, please feel free to discuss it with them.   
 
At the August 15th Business Meeting, interested members should attend, 
as we will be voting on which bid to accept. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ronnie 
 



 
 
 

Where:  Ramada Inn Pool 
When:  September 6, 2003 
Time:  1:00pm till 8:00pm 

 

This party is an adult party (no children) for BSC members exclusively, 
however, each member is allowed one guest. Your guest must accompany you to 

the party and everyone must be pre-registered by August 16, 2003. 
Guest Fee-$3.00.  (Members Free!) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                 (Must have ticket to be served) 
 

 
Bring your favorite munchies, your most comfortable yard chairs, 

and come on out for a day of fun! (Coolers welcome, but no glass please) 
 
 

 
 

We urge everyone to drink responsibly, rooms available for $49.99. 





 

August 1, 2003 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's Bar & Grill, Ramada Inn   DJ - Bobby Bennett from Lake Wylie 
 
August 2, 2003 
Boogie in The Mountains in Asheville, NC. Hosted by Mountain Shag Club. Location: Land of the Sky Shrine Club, Asheville, NC. Hotel: Newly renovated 
Enono-lodge 828-298 5519. Contact: Cy Miller 828-692-3861 or email cymiller@mindspring.com. 
 
August 8, 2003 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's Bar & Grill, Ramada Inn   DJ - Doogie Padrick 
 
August 9, 2003 
Steppin Out Shag Club's Annual Golf Tournament for charities -- Location Monroeton Golf Club located on Hwy 158 between Reidsville & Stokesdale -- 
Shotgun Start at 8:00 A.M. -- Cookout to follow....... 
 
August 15, 2003 
BSC Monthly Business Meeting & Birthday Night at Masters Lounge   DJ - Bill Moore  from Eden 
 
August 15 & 16, 2003 
ENO Beach Shag Club Presents - 12th Non-Pro Shag Contest in Durham, NC at "Ye Old Tavern" Registration Fee $15.00 per Couple.  
 
August 22, 2003 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's Bar & Grill, Ramada Inn   DJ – “Rockin" Ron Russ 
 
August 23, 2003 
Pool party and meet the area shag clubs party in Winston-Salem, NC. Hosted by: Winston-Salem Shag Club. Location: Holiday Inn, Hanes Mall, Winston-
Salem, NC. Hotel: Holiday Inn, Hanes Mall 336-765-6670. Contact: Eric Saunders 336-761-2214 (ext 4002) (work) or 336-724-1049 or email 
easada_99@yahoo.com. 
 
August 23, 2003Aug 23: Chatham Charity Fundraiser in Siler City, NC. Hosted by: Chatham Area Shag Association. Location: Siler City Country Club, 
Siler City, NC. Accomodations: Country Hearth Inn Siler City (919) 663-2511; Days Inn Siler City, 919-663-1818. Contact: Cynthia Strickland 919-776-
2516 or email cworrell@alltel.net or cstrick@chatham.k12.nc.us. 
 
August 22 & 23, 2003 
Reject Party in Statesville, NC. Hosted by: Statesville Shag Club. Location: VFW, Statesville, NC. Time: Workshop: 2:00 pm Sat. Party: 3:pm - midnight. 
Cost: $25.00 DJ's: Gene Hensley, Tommy Samole, and Ed Timberlake. Free pours and beer. Dinner. Hotel: Best Western - 704-881-0111. Contact: Sandra 
Brown 704-664-3756 or email bnsbrown@wmconnect.com. 
 
August 29, 2003 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's Bar & Grill, Ramada Inn   DJ - Gerry "Strawhat" Holland 
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